Kevin Schmidek Dr. Bachiyska Comparative Politics 10 September 2019

Country Response: The United Kingdom

To what extent can even the most powerful states preserve their sovereignty in a globalized world? What specific advantages and obstacles do they face?

"Sovereignty," as defined by the Encyclopædia Britannica, is the "authority in the decision-making process of the state and in the maintenance of order" (*Encyclopædia Britannica*). The United Kingdom has confronted many challenges in maintaining sovereignty over their vast expanse of territories, yet through centralization and a strong unitary state, they continue to maintain their sovereignty in the modern world, though it has not come without significant obstacles and challenges.

The U.K. consists of four constituent countries, with them being England, Scotland, Wales, and Northern Ireland. For the time being, the state is still a member of the European Union, the economic and political union of 28 European countries, though the consequential "Brexit" vote on 23 June 2016 will result in the U.K.'s departure on 31 October 2019. Even though research shows that the British citizenry was largely uninformed about the ramifications of this vote ("After Brexit Vote, Britain Asks Google: 'What is the EU?'"), pro-Brexit politicians and influential citizens cited the preservation of British sovereignty as a primary reason for the necessity of the departure of the United Kingdom. Those against the EU believe that the multinational organizations created after World War II, such as the IMF, NATO, and the EU, no longer serve a purpose in the modern world and that they actively take away individualized control from member states ("3 Reasons Brits Voted For Brexit").

The U.K. also faces obstacles from their constituent countries as a result of Brexit, as they seek to gain further sovereignty and even independence from a seemingly unstable state. In 2014, a Scottish independence referendum failed, with "No" votes at 55% against "Yes" votes at 44%, a prospect that nonetheless frightened many citizens of the U.K. But now with the Brexit vote looming, Wales and Scotland, where devolved governments offer them some level of autonomy and self-governance, are weighing the option of independence, with Scottish First Minister Nicola Sturgeon indicating that she will hold another referendum on independence in 2020 ("Nicola Sturgeon says opposition to. . .") and with large-scale protests in the Welsh cities of Merthyr Tydfil, Caernarfon, and Cardiff calling for independence ("Welsh independence: 'We need to talk about a post-Brexit future""). Conversely, the prospect of direct rule is being considered in Northern Ireland after Brexit ("David Lidington says direct rule. . .), where a devolved government has not existed since January of 2017. Advantages do accompany the U.K. maintaining these three constituent countries, namely their historical tradition, the geographical advantages, and the relatively small size of Great Britain. But Scotland, Wales, and Northern Ireland are incredibly costly to the U.K. (the U.K. gives excess of £9 billion to Scotland annually, £1,700 per capita ("Scotland is better off in the UK. . .")), the countries often face significant disputes within the group, particularly within the issue of staying in the EU, and several outcries and referendums for independence have created fierce tension within the U.K.

Ultimately, sovereignty has been a hard-fought but well-maintained part of the U.K. in its modern history. But as Brexit grows ever closer, it will be interesting to see the long-term effects of this decision on the stability and integrity of one of the more powerful states in the world.

Works Cited

- The Editors of Encyclopædia Britannica. "Sovereignty." *Encyclopædia Britannica*, Encyclopædia Britannica, Inc., 6 Aug. 2019, www.britannica.com/topic/sovereignty.
- Lavelle, Christine. "Nicola Sturgeon Says SNP Landslide Would 'Wash Away' IndyRef2

 Opposition." *The Scottish Sun*, The Sun, 8 Sept. 2019,

 www.thescottishsun.co.uk/news/4697835/nicola-sturgeon-independence-snp-landslide/.
- Mauldin, John. "3 Reasons Brits Voted For Brexit." *Forbes*, Forbes Magazine, 20 Apr. 2018, www.forbes.com/sites/johnmauldin/2016/07/05/3-reasons-brits-voted-for-brexit/#7a1c16
 b81f9d.
- O'Carroll, Lisa. "David Lidington Says Direct Rule Could Return in Northern Ireland." *The Guardian*, Guardian News and Media, 7 Sept. 2019,

 www.theguardian.com/politics/2019/sep/07/david-lidington-says-direct-rule-could-return

 -in-northern-ireland-brexit.
- Schrager, Allison. "Scotland Is Better off in the UK than on Its Own in the EU." *Quartz*, Quartz, 29 June 2016,

 www.qz.com/717895/scotland-is-better-off-in-the-uk-than-on-its-own-in-the-eu/.
- Selyukh, Alina. "After Brexit Vote, Britain Asks Google: 'What Is The EU?'." NPR, NPR, 24 June 2016,
 - www.npr.org/sections/alltechconsidered/2016/06/24/480949383/britains-google-searches -for-what-is-the-eu-spike-after-brexit-vote.
- "Welsh Independence: 'We Need to Talk about a Post-Brexit Future'." *BBC News*, BBC, 8 Sept. 2019, www.bbc.com/news/uk-wales-49621438.